
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute on
behalf of the County Agreement #28-884-1 with Sutter Health, a California nonprofit public
benefit corporation, to pay the County for microbiological laboratory testing at the rates set
forth in the agreement, for the period from January 2, 2022 through January 1, 2025.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This agreement will result in funds to the County from Sutter Health on a fee for services
basis depending on laboratory services requested. (No County match required).

BACKGROUND: 
This agreement is for Contra Costa County Public Health Laboratory to provide
microbiological testing services to Sutter Health Delta Medical Center as needed on a fee
for service basis. The County has provided these services since 2017.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   03/29/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Daniel Peddycord,
925-313-6712

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    March  29, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Antonia Welty, Deputy

cc: Marcy Wilhelm   

C. 30

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: March  29, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Agreement #28-884-1 with Sutter Health



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
On September 12, 2017, the Board of Supervisors approved Agreement #28-884 with Sutter
East Bay Hospitals, to pay the County in amount not to exceed $10,000, to perform
microbiological testing services on a fee for services basis, for the period from September
1, 2017 through August 31, 2019.

Approval of Agreement #28-884-1 will allow the County to continue to provide
microbiological laboratory testing services on a fee for services basis, as requested by
Sutter Health. This Agreement includes mutual indemnification.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this agreement is not approved, the County will not receive funding to perform laboratory
testing services for Sutter Delta Medical Center.


